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To:  Board of Education Members 
 
From:  Ellen E. Mauer, PhD 
 
Subject:  Building Rentals 
 
 Our policy requires that any requests for building rental occurring 
during the day be voted on by the BOE.  We have had two requests for one 
room each during the school day.  The After School Club (current renter for 
after hours programs) is requesting one room and Brigid Tuley, a staff 
member, is requesting another one.  Both parties wish to run kindergarten 
enrichment programs that would run opposite our kindergarten hours.  We 
propose that we put the locations at Millburn West next to the Red Apple 
Pre-School program if you approve the requests.  That way, all traffic would 
go through separate doors.  We have only two rooms left to rent at West 
during the day and we would not be able to approve any other requests 
should we get them.  We anticipate that the rental fees of 10% of the gross 
revenue would be approximately $8000 to $9500 if all spaces for the 
programs were used.   
 
 I would suggest that the BOE have a discussion, make a determination, 
and put the approval or non-approval on the consent agenda for next month.     
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